Castletown Town Commissioners

Ordinary Board Meeting Minutes

January 6, 2020

Present: Mr McAleer (Chairman) Mr Parnell (Vice Chairman) & Messrs. Cubbon, Horton, Leather, Ludford Brooks & Miss Quine

Also, in attendance the Town Clerk, Mr Mackenzie

AB/067.19 Chairman's Welcome

Mr McAleer welcomed members of the public to the meeting and wished everyone a happy new year.

AB/068.19 Approval of minutes

Mr Ludford-Brooks proposed that the minutes of the minutes of the meeting of 4th November be accepted. This was seconded by Miss Quine with all in favour.

AB/069.19 Matters arising

The Clerk confirmed that MOP had informally agreed to place a defibrillator on the building. He would make enquiries with relevant charities.

It was noted that the CRHS PROW diversion had been advertised.

AB/070.19 Accounts

Mis Quine proposed that the accounts be accepted and was seconded by Mr Ludford-Brooks with all in favour.

AB/071.19 Correspondence

A letter was received with regard to Election of the licensing court

Mr McAleer would not be putting his name forward in view of the short term

An invitation was received to the Mannin Quilters Biosphere event on 3rd February.

A letter was received from IOM post in respect of Ballasalla Post Office.

Mr Leather felt that Castletown Post office should never have been located in the Post Office.

The landscape has changed and they will see reducing transactions.

Mr Ludford-Brooks Stated that we must make a conscious effort to retain the post office in Castletown.

The clerk was to draft and circulate a response.

A letter was received from the Southern Recycling Centre which was deferred to budgeting discussions

A letter was received of thanks from Castletown Heritage and a contribution of £100

HM to issue letter of thanks

Invite to Malew Civic Sunday Sunday 1st March @3pm

A letter was received from Sally Caley regarding parking on Bank Street - The situation has deteriorated.

CTC and the police continue to enforce matters.

A letter was received from Mr Southworth regarding a copy of the parliamentary review which had been enclosed.

AB/072.19 Planning Matters & Decisions

Approval had been received for Tulloch House on the Parade.

There were no objections for Registered building consent 5 The Quay - Roof works

Revised plans had been received for the Ship – There was no material change in position

The appeal in respect of the Hartford development at Knock Rushen had been pencilled in for 24th February.

Meeting closed at 19.36